
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

April 6, 2017, 
Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7: 15p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Larry Johnsen, Luke Johnsen, Jennifer Wieczorek, Janet Fischer, and Anne 
Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. 
Motion by Larry Johnsen to accept the minutes as read. Second made by Lee Johnsen. 
Motion carried 3-0. Treasurer's report is beginning balance $150,770.20, receipts of 
$15,652.65, disbursements of$33,377.66 for an ending balance of$133,045.19. Claims 
to be paid are 7362-7371. Motion by Lee to approve the treasurer's report, second by 
Larry. Motion carried 3-0. 

Special Visitors: 
• Jennifer Wieczorek said that Crystal Youngberg couldn't attend the 

meeting but she asked her to let the Board know that she spent 3 hours 
clearing out the culverts but their driveway. Lee said he would check on it 
and see what can be done. 

Old Business: 

• Clerk had sent a letter to Landowner Larry Clemmenson (651-489-2265) 
regarding Clark Road issues. Larry C. phoned Lee and gave Lee 
permission to do what needs to be done to help the drainage flow off the 
road and hopefully alleviate the issue that is causing the road to erode. 
Larry did ask that we keep him in the loop of what was going on by just a 
phone call. Gus will start hopefully next week digging the ditch. Motion 
by Lee, 2' by Larry to get going on this project as soon as possible since 
we have the landowners permission. Motion carried 3-0. Clerk was asked 
to send a letter to the property owner next to this property which is Jean 
Fox. 

• Lee received some quotes from Mike Johnson at MPJ Enterprises. It 
appears the costs are in line with our current contractors. 

New Business: 

• Legal Seminar in Rutledge is in September this year. Just a heads up. 
• Hospital Grand Opening is 5/9/17, should be opened on 5/17 /17. 
• Road inspection will be completed tomorrow 4-7-17. 
• The website www.partridgetownship.com is running, it will be updated by 

the clerk and we hope that residents will use it as a source of information. 
It has Ordinances, forms, past minutes on there now. It will have the 
meeting dates on it and we can post things as they come up to have better 
communication with our residents of things going on. Clerk will post this 
in the newspaper with the notice of meetings so that residents are informed 
that we have a website now. 



• Laurie said that at her training yesterday all contractors must have 1.5 
million of coverage on their certi ficate of insurance to do work for the 
Township. She is not sure that all contractors currently carry that much so 
we will have to inform them that this is now required. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

• a Ovid'Jensen, Chairman 
// 




